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Cudworth Ward Alliance
Meeting Notes

Meeting Title: Cudworth Ward Alliance
Date and time: Monday 11th April 2016 at 10.30am
Location: Dorothy Hyman Stadium. Cudworth

Attendees: Apologies:
Councillor Joe Hayward. (Chair)
Janet Robinson
Joan Jones
Ernest Oliver.
John Hayhoe.
Mick White.
Kevan Riggett.

In attendance: 
David Gill - Local Support Officer.

Councillor S. Houghton.
Councillor C. Wraith.

          

Action/Decision Action Lead

1.

2.

3.

4.

Chair welcomed Florence Whittlestone and Vicky Dawson to the 
meeting as observers.

Declarations of interest:

John Hayhoe declared an interest in the Probus Club funding 
application.

Mick White declared an interest in the Robert Street Allotment Plot 
30 funding application.

Notes of the previous meeting: Monday 29th February 2016.

There were no matters arising.

Review Ward Plan Priorities:

Kevan has sent the plan to David Gill of what BPL do.

Action Plan;

Health Fayre: David gave an update about the Spring Health 
Fayre held on Saturday 19th March 2016 at Cudworth Methodist 
Church. There were 15 stalls with different organisations attending. 
David received 2 complementary e-mails of how much they had 
enjoyed the Health Fayre and how much they had been made to 
feel welcome. 1 e-mail received was from Citizens Advice and 1 e-
mail from Dementure Action Alliance.  They thought the healthy 
eating with the fruit taster packs was a good idea.

Health Fayre in November 2016.  Members agreed in principle to 
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5.

6.

7.

8.

fund £750 for the Health Fayre in November 2016

Academic Achievement Awards:

Janet gave an update to members. E-mails have been sent to all 
three primary schools in Cudworth inviting them to take part in the 
Academic Achievement Awards again this year. To be held on 
Tuesday 14th June 2016 at the Town Hall with the same format as 
last year 5 main categories and 1 category for Courage and 
Determination.  Refreshments will be provided. Only Birkwood 
Primary School has replied to the invitation so far.

Councillor Hayward informed members he has confirmed the date 
with the Town Hall and the Mayor will be there.

Summer Holiday Activities:

Councillor Hayward asked if any members would like to volunteer 
to be part of the steering group for the summer holiday activities. 
David is to send an e-mail to members with the dates for these 
steering group meetings for members to consider if they will be 
available to volunteer.

Members agreed £1,000 to fund the summer holiday activities.

Potential Projects:

Health and wellbeing:  Winter Health Fayre.

Finance:

David gave an update.  There is £2,859 carry forward. New 
allocation from B.M.B.C.of £10,000 and £10,000 in principle from 
the Area Council.  This £10,000 in principle has yet to be approved 
by the Area Council.

The £10,000 if approved by the Area Council must all be spent 
there will be no carry forward.

Councillor Hayward asked members if they would consider a 50% 
contribution towards bedding plants for the park. 

Members agreed £170 contribution for bedding plants.

Funding Applications:

Cudworth Probus Club. Members agreed to fund £500

Robert Street Allotment. Plot 30.  Members agreed to fund £495

46th Barnsley (St. Johns) Brownies was deferred.

Correspondence:
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9.

10.

11.

None.

Compliments / Complaints.

Complaints about litter in the car park area near Robert Street 
allotments.

Compliments received about the Spring Health Fayre.

Any other business:

Kevan asked if any members could distribute the free Spring 
magazine – Involved -  BPL booklet.

Mick White gave an update about the Pocket Parks funding for the 
Remembrance Garden in Cudworth Park.  The work is going well 
and on schedule. But are experiencing difficulty in getting debris 
removed. Which needs moving A.S.A.P

David is to contact the government about the funding because it 
has been frozen.

Mick also gave an update about the re-vamp work at Robert Street 
allotment. Community Payback have done some good work and 2 
of the Community Payback team donated £100 each. They were 
so impressed by the work being done at the allotment with the 
community, school children and the disabled.

Janet circulated future dates for Ward Alliance meetings up to 
March 2017.

Chair thanked everyone for attending and participating in the 
meeting.

Date and time of the next Meeting:

Monday 23rd May 2016 10.30am at Bow Street Offices. 
Cudworth.

At this meeting members agreed to fund:

Cudworth Probus Club funding application                    £500

Robert Street Allotment plot 30 funding application      £495

               Funding applications                          Total   £995

Summer holiday activities -           £1,000

Bedding plants for the park -            £170

Winter Health Fayre -                         £750 – in principle.

                                            Total   £1,920   + £995 =    £2915
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Future meeting dates:

Monday 11th July 2016

5th September 2016

17th October 2016

28th November 2016

9th January 2017.

20th February 2017

 27th March 2017

If members have any ideas for future projects, please bring them to 
the next meeting.

 


